[image: image1.png]0

I

0




North American Energy Standards Board

801 Travis, Suite 1675, Houston, Texas 77002

Phone:  (713) 356-0060, Fax:  (713) 356-0067, E-mail: naesb@naesb.org


Home Page: www.naesb.org

via email and posting

TO:
NAESB Wholesale Electric Quadrant (WEQ) Members, NAESB WEQ Board of Directors, NAESB WEQ Executive Committee, and Interested Industry Participants
FROM:
Caroline Trum, NAESB Staff Attorney
RE:
Successful Completion of NAESB Electric Industry Registry (EIR) Transition
DATE:

April 8, 2014
Dear WEQ Members and Interested Industry Participants
NAESB is pleased to announce the successful completion of the final phase of the registry transition from the NERC Transmission System Information Network (TSIN) to the NAESB Electric Industry Registry (EIR).  Today’s retirement of legacy functionalities concludes Phase 3, the final phase, of this transition process.  The legacy user interface items were retained during the original phase of the transition to aid users in the uploading of data from the NERC TSIN to the NAESB EIR.  The retirement of these functionalities will streamline user interfaces and improve the user experience and the application’s performance.  In addition to the retirement of the legacy functionalities, Phase 3 included the retirement of the WECC registry and its incorporation into the EIR and the retirement of outdated registry publication formats.  As previously reported, these activities took place during the 4th Quarter 2013.  With the completion of the transition, future enhancements will be considered, as needed, to meet the needs of the industry.
The success of this transition can be attributed to the coordinated efforts of NAESB, NERC, the WECC, and OATI.  NAESB would like to thank all three organizations for their assistance in this effort.  Additionally, NAESB would like to express appreciation for the leadership of Bob Harshbarger of Puget Sound Energy, Joshua Phillips of Southwest Power Pool, and Clint Aymond of Entergy who were integral in the successful completion of this transition.
The NAESB owned EIR, which replaced the NERC TSIN registry, serves as the central repository for information within the electric industry. OATI, as the NAESB chosen system administrator, manages the tool as webRegistry.

Best Regards,

Caroline Trum
cc: Rae McQuade, President
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